Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

February 18, 2015
7:30 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 18th of February, 2015 commencing at 7:30 p.m.

Present

William J. Vescio, Mayor

Lori A. Sullivan, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr.

Mark Pohar, Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Board of Trustee Announcements by Deputy Mayor Sullivan
· The Ice Rink in Law Park is open and permits are required. 
· The Platform Tennis Courts are open and permits are required.   

· Planning for Spring and Summer Recreation programs is underway brochure will be available in March.  

· Summer Camp registration begins March 16th.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli

Village Manager Zegarelli gave an update on the 8 Month status of the FY 14-15 budget.  

The Board requested information on seeking additional ambulance revenue to ease up on the deficit in the budget.  
· The Department of Labor visited the Village and issued inspection reports.  All items have been resolved.  
· We are up to our 13th snow event this winter.  
· A butterfly valve was installed at the pump station.  

· The budget process has begun for FY 15-16.  

Public Comments

There were no public comments.  
Appointment of Police Officer

The Board stated Officer Chin had over 10 years of experience as a Police Officer and welcomed him to the Village

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that Peter Chin of Peekskill, New York is hereby appointed, effective March 1, 2015, to the position of Police Officer Step 6, Grade 1 to be paid at an annual salary of $92,696.85 as per the Village of Briarcliff Manor PBA Collective Bargaining Agreement salary scale effective June 1, 2010.  

Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee Pohar, seconded by Deputy Mayor Sullivan, with one abstention from Trustee DeRose, the Board voted to approve the minutes of February 4, 2015.  
Adjournment

The Annual Village Election is Wednesday, March 18th from 6am-9pm at the Youth Center.  

There is a Work Session scheduled for Tuesday, February 24th at 6:45pm.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:50pm.  

Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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